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ceiling for Least Development Countries (LDCs) and debt burden adjustment should

remain unchanged and that any proposal which aims to effect an increase in the

contributions of developing countries should be rejected.

Madam Chair,

CARICOM attaches particular importance to the financing of peacekeeping operations,

as these operations assist in fulfilling our collective responsibility to resolve threats to

international peace and promote peace and security in keeping with the principles

enshrined in the UN Charter. With regard to the consideration of the scale of

assessments for the peacekeeping operations budget, CARICOM shares the belief that

all peacekeeping operations should be provided with the necessary resources to

facilitate the efficient execution of their work.

Notwithstanding, we maintain that the special circumstances of developing countries

and the difficulties they face in meeting their financial obligations deserve special

consideration. We also believe that the peacekeeping scale should reflect the principle

of common but differentiated responsibilities between developed and developing

countries, giving due consideration to Small Island Developing States (SIDS) and

countries with small populations, that may have nominally high per capita income,

which feeds a perception that they are high income or  rich  countries. Due

consideration must also be paid to the special responsibilities of the Permanent

Members of the Security Council as reaffirmed by General Assembly Resolution

55/235.

The placement of developing countries above Level "C" in the peacekeeping scale is

not acceptable as it fails to represent a fair and balanced treatment of the economic

realities of Member States. At present, one of our Member States, The Bahamas, has

been regrettably placed in Level B - a level which should be reserved for developed

countries. In this connection, we reiterate previous calls for corrective measures to be

taken to restore the balance between developed and developing countries.

We reaffirm that developing countries with small, trade dependent and exceptionally

vulnerable economies cannot and should not be expected to bear the same financial

burden as our developed partners. This is the case for some CARICOM countries that

grapple with the challenges posed by high levels of public debt, natural disasters,

climate change, and other economic external shocks, all of which threaten to disrupt

the fiscal policy of the governments.



Madam Chair,

In closing, CARICOM wishes to assure you and other members of the Committee that

it will approach the negotiations on this and all other agenda items in a spirit of
transparent and constructive engagement.

I thank you, Madam Chair.




